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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

March 25, 1999 

The Reverend Deacon Hamlet Mehrabian 
Deacon-in-charge 
Armenian Church of the Holy Resurrection 
1910 Stanley Street 
New Britain, CT 06053-1720 

Dear Deacon Hamlet: 

We have reviewed your 1998 Annual Report and the accompanying documents. We find 
that there are no deficiencies in your report and that your parish elections were conducted 
in an orderly manner consonant with our Diocesan Bylaws. 

We therefore approve the election of your new parish council members, listed below: 

Harry Der Assadourian 
Eduardo Haddad 
Gary Hovhanessian 
Charles Hovsepian 
Gerard Roy 

Kindly send to the Diocesan Office, the names, titles, addresses and telephone numbers 
of the new officers at your earliest convenience. 

We pray that the Holy Spirit will continue to guide you and your new Parish Council. 

With prayers, 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 
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